
EDN-HE(PS-DHE)-3/2020-Misc-7  
Directorate of Higher Education 
Himachal Pradesh  

 
   Dated : Shimla-171001 the  3rd April. 2020 
 
To 
 

1. All the Principals, Govt. Colleges of H.P. 
2. All the Dy. DHEs of H.P. 

 
Subject: Regarding seeking volunteers to assist the administration during the 

period of lockdown/curfew. 
 
Memo; 
 

This is with reference to letter No.177/Gen/Trg Dated: 30 March 2020 
received from NCC Group Headquarters, Shimla (H.P) on the subject cited above. 

In this regard It is intimated that the Police Administration of various 
districts of the state are approaching NCC Unit /HQ for volunteer cadets to assist Police in 
their tasks in coming days to fight COVID-19 situation in the state. 

In view of the above it is required that the detail of ANOs(NCC) & 
volunteer NCC Cadets of the concerned college/school be provided to the NCC Gr HQ 
Shimla(H.P.)/ District Units as well as to this Department for rendering their services as and 
when required by the Police & District Administration of the concerned district.  

In this regard you are directed to contact District Administration 
regarding the service which is being required from these volunteer cadets in the respective 
districts. 

        
(Dr. Amarjeet K. Sharma) 
Director of Higher Education 
Himachal Pradesh 

Endst No. Even      3rd April, 2020 
Copy for information to : 
1. The Principal Secretary (Edu) to the Government of H.P. 
2. Sh.Suresh Bhaik, Col, Dy Cdr & CAO, NCC Group Headquarters, NCC 

Bhawan, Dunloe Estate,Shimla-171004   
3. All the Principal, Govt. Sr. Sec. Schools of H.P. to supply the required 

information to the DyDHE concerned. 
4. Technical Officer (IT) to upload on departmental website, 

 
Director of Higher Education 
Himachal Pradesh 

 
 
 
 


